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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  
Proposed Motion 2012-0264 would continue policies related to intergovernmental service charges and general fund support for services outside the general fund. . 
SUMMARY:

Proposed Motion 2012-0264 adopts the intergovernmental service charge policy and the policy of funding only specific items with general fund resources in other county funds that would otherwise be lost due to the rescission of Motion 5888.

BACKGROUND:

The County Council passed Motion 5888 in January 1984, this motion set policies that applied to the General Fund as follows: 
1. The General Fund should maintain an undesignated fund balance of between 6 percent and 8 percent. 

2. The General Fund, when transferring funds to other County funds should only do so to support a specific program or function. 

3. The County should receive full-cost recovery when providing services to other governments. 

These policies applied only to the General Fund. King County has never had a comprehensive fund balance policy that applies to other county funds. There are very different concepts covered by Motion 5888. 

Throughout 2012, a staff group of staff from the County Council, Performance Strategy and Budget and key Departments met to determine a comprehensive countywide fund balance management policy. This policy proposal is the result of that group. 

Proposed Motion 2012-0263, which is discussed in a separate staff report, would adopt a comprehensive fund balance management policy. This motion also rescinds the prior Motion 5888. 
ANALYSIS:
Proposed Motion 2012-0264 would continue the intergovernmental service charge policy and the policy of funding only specific items with general fund resources in other county funds. While these policies need to be reviewed at some point, Proposed Motion 2012-0264 simply continues existing policies that would otherwise be eliminated through the rescission of Motion 5888. 

This proposed motion is ministerial in nature as policy changes are not made by its adoption.  

REASONABLENESS:
Proposed Motion 2012-0264 maintains existing policies on full cost recovery and use of General Fund resources. Maintaining these policies also would constitute a reasonable business decision. 

INVITED:
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget. 
David Reich, Chief Economist, Office of Economic and Financial Analysis
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